	[Name of Department Head**

Position]
**When listing department in a letter to patients, if possible, it is encouraged to use department names like Patient Safety, Safety Improvement, Patient Relations or Healthcare Quality. It is has been demonstrated that “Risk Management” appears threatening to some patients.


	SAMPLE LETTER SENT TO PATIENT 30 DAYS AFTER EVENT

[Date]
Dear [name of patient or representative]:
Thank you for your patience with us as we worked to better understand the causes of the event you experienced. As promised, I am writing to follow up on earlier correspondence regarding your admission at [facility name] on [date], during which time [briefly reference the event, e.g., you sustained a fall with a fracture of the left hip, we implanted the wrong lens in your right eye]. We sincerely regret that this unfortunate event occurred while you were a patient here.
We determined that the medical event did meet the criteria of a Serious Reportable event that is outlined by the Department of Public Health, which means it is something that they want to know about for general healthcare tracking and future policy development. 
However, our investigation found that the event was not preventable — there was nothing we could have done at the time to stop it from happening, although we are very sorry that it did happen.
OR
We found that the event was preventable. We are very sorry that this happened, and we have put the following in place to minimize the chances of it happening again {…} 
We would like to work with you to help repair the injury and losses you have incurred because of this preventable event through our Communication, Apology and Resolution (CARe) program, which you have already heard about in our previous discussions. If you want more information about that program, please visit BetsyLehmanCenterMA.gov/CARe, where there are numerous resources for patients that explain how the program works.
--

Our team at [facility name] takes all adverse medical events such as the one you experienced very seriously. We regularly conduct quality reviews to ensure that our services and clinical practices continue to meet the needs and exceed the expectations of our patients and the communities we serve.
The full report of our review that was submitted to the DPH is also attached here. Should you have any questions about the report, please contact the Patient Relations Department at [contact number]. 

Sincerely,
[Name, Title]



